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Question 02: Is SCE’s current expected need date for Circle City Substation still 2023?   
 
Response to Question 02:   
Per SCE’s last completed 10-year forecast covering the years 2018-2027, the need date for Circle 
City Substation portion of the Circle City Substation and Mira Loma-Jefferson 66 kV 
Subtransmission Line Project (“Project”) is 2023. The need date of the Mira Loma-Jefferson 66 kV 
subtransmission line portion of the project was 2017.  SCE expects to complete its next 10-year 
forecast covering the years 2019-2028 by May 2019, at which point any revisions to the respective 
need dates will be identified. 

The Circle City Substation project and Mira Loma – Jefferson Subtransmission Line project were 
originally independent projects but in very close physical proximity to each other. At one point both 
need dates for the projects became close in time and were combined as a single Project. Since that 
time the need for the Circle City Substation project moved further out in time while the need for 
Mira Loma - Jefferson Subtransmission Line project stayed consistent over time.  The combined 
Project cannot commence until a decision in the licensing proceeding is provided. 

 

 

 

 

 

 


